









SC0601
BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS

TOWN OFFICE

POWNAL, VT

TUESDAY, JUNE 13, 2006

MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Nelson Brownell, Don Prouty, Ron Bisson, Frank Saunders, Steve Kauppi
Also Present:  Darcy Pruden, Brad Aldrich, Don Phillips, Clinton Hutchins, Ray Shields, Sue Caraman, Cindy Brownell, Bill Botzow, Bennington Banner

Mr. Brownell opened the meeting at 6:10 p.m.

Mr. Kauppi moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to approve the agenda.  The motion carried.

Don Phillips conducted a workshop that would assist the board in the coming weeks with the wastewater budget, the billing cycle, sewer bill format, sewer rate structure and application process for new sewer connections, sewer use fee calculations and approvals.
Highlights of discussions:

· The Draft Wastewater Department Budget is subject to change as necessary.

· Mr. Phillips recommended to keep a Capital Reserve Fund for future repairs and upgrades

· The bid for the biosolids has gone out.  Mr. Phillips recommended developing a 1-year or 2-year contract with the sludge removal hauler.

· Mr. Phillips discussed the pros and cons of billing four times per year, 3 times per year and 2 times per year.  Mr. Bisson moved and Mr. Prouty seconded to have the Billing Cycle 4 times per year.  The motion passed by a vote of 3 to 2 with dates to be set.  Mr. Prouty and Mr. Saunders voted No.
· The sewer rate will be set once per year.

· Proration or no proration

· How the EU’s were calculated for residential and non-residential users

· The Town needs to designate an individual who will process sewer applications, update and maintain the Master Log of Equivalent Units, answer EU-related questions and learn how to use the Sewer Use Ordinance

· The Master Log of EU’s needs to be verified.  The board was in agreement to round EU’s .5 up and <.5 down
· The board was in agreement to make the WWTF Open House a community event whereby the community could tour the facility in late September.

· Representative Bill Botzow updated on the Capital Bill.  Commitment remains firm from the Legislature.  $ 800,000 will be made available to back up the needs
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 for the next construction season if the EPA STAG grant does not come through.  The interest payment of $ 140,000 was also written into the Bill.  Per the VT DEC letter, the $ 140,000 will not be drawn down from any grants the Town has in place.
· Last easements update: The easement for NEPC is moving forward.

Adjournment

Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m.  The motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Sciarappa, Admin. Asst.
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